                                                      City of Brownsboro Village
                                                             August 11, 2020 
The regular August, 2020 meeting of the Commissioners of the City of Brownsboro Village was called to order at 6:36 p.m. The meeting was held outside 6 ft apart at Mark Joyce’s driveway.
Present: Mayor Mark Joyce, Commissioners Carol McCarty, Fay Dorval, Brian Willis, Dana Lindley, City Clerk Whitney Hankins, and Treasurer Brian Shanks.
Minutes: Mayor Joyce moved and Commissioner McCarty seconded the minutes of the July 14, 2020 meeting be approved as distributed. The motion passed by voice vote.
Finance: Treasurer Shanks presented the financial statement for June ,2020. Commissioner Dorval moved and Commissioner Lindley seconded that the June financial statement be approved as presented. The motion was passed by voice vote. Treasurer Shanks also reported that he paid $100.00 for Jefferson County League of Cities membership.                                                                                 
Roads and Streets: Commissioner Lindley reported the wreaths that were ordered came in and once they are inspected we will pay the bill. Mayor Joyce reported the data on the responses to putting in speed humps. Mayor Joyce wanted the Commissioners to write down what they think the next steps are to make a more informed decision about putting in speed humps. Some of the suggestions were place speed hump after the stop sign so they have to slow down instead of running the stop sign. A sign saying Crosswalk by the school would help cars to slow down. Another suggestion was to ask residents to help identify where the problems are so we can tell the police and place them accordingly.  A ballot was presented by Mayor Joyce to review before sending out to the residents for their input of placement of humps. 
Sanitation/MSD : No report
Community Relations: Commissioner Dorval said she would send an email to all residents letting them know about the car break ins at 2 of our neighbors in early August and to lock their doors.
Neighborhood Ambassador: Commissioner McCarty reported there have been a lot of new people who have moved into Brownsboro Village. She was asking if each of us who live on the different streets notice there is someone new to take a welcome package to them. She will print them out and give them to those who can help pass them out.
Block Watch:  A suggestion was made to place the patrol on Napanee Rd. since that is the one stop sign that gets abused. Commissioner Willis stated that issuing a citation is at the discretion of the officer.
New Business: Mayor Joyce opened a discussion about whether the Ethics Administrator could open up each of the Commissioner’s Financial Statements. After much discussion everyone agreed to not open the financial statements of each of the Commissioners.
Mayor Joyce made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Commissioner Willis seconded the motion. The motion was passed by voice vote. Meeting was adjourned at 7:35p.m.

Respectfully,                                                                   Reviewed By,

Whitney Hankins -City Clerk                                        Mayor Mark Joyce
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